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The Internal Revenue Service (IRS) has provided the following clarification regarding the 

acceptance of the Form 2290 when there are variations in the taxpayer and registrant names. 

Title 26 Code of Federal Regulations §41.4481-2(a) provides that a person is liable for the tax imposed by 

§4481 with respect to the use of a highway motor vehicle in a taxable period if the vehicle is registered in the 

person's name.   

If the vehicle is registered to a corporation, the corporation is liable for the tax and the corporate EIN should be 

reflected on the Form 2290.  If the vehicle is registered to a partnership, the partnership is liable for the tax and 

the partnership EIN should be reflected on the Form 2290.  If the vehicle is registered to a LLC, the LLC is 

liable for the tax and the LLC’s EIN should be reflected on the Form 2290.  If the vehicle is registered to an 

individual, the individual is liable for the tax and the individual’s EIN should be reflected on the Form 2290.  

Name variations often exist between the name reflected on the Form 2290 and the registrant’s name because the 

Form 2290 reflects the DBA name.  If the DBA name reflected on the Form 2290 and the registrant’s name 

are different, the Form 2290 is acceptable as long as the entity reflected on the Form 2290 is the same 

entity reflected on the vehicle registration.  

To ensure taxpayers are compliant with their 2290 filing requirements, the IRS is asking that the attached 

document be provided to taxpayers who are exempt from providing the Form 2290 when they register a taxable 

highway motor vehicle within 60 days of purchase date.  

If you have questions regarding the items detailed above, please contact the Motor Vehicle 

Division at: tags@revenue.alabama.gov or (334)242-9006. 
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